
 

 

DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 
MEMORANDUM 

 Page: 1  
File: R04-PAI  
Pending #:  
 
 
 

 

- 1 - 

TO: 
 

MAYOR, J. LEHMAN AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL  
 

FROM: W. LOEVENMARK, LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTURAL PLANNER, x4743 
 

NOTED: 
 

M. BANFIELD, RPP, DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 
 
B. ARANIYASUNDARAN, P.ENG., PMP, GENERAL MANAGER OF 
INFRASTRUCTURE AND GROWTH MANAGEMENT 
 
M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER  
 

RE: 
 

PAINSWICK PARK UPDATE (WARD 9 AND ALL) 

DATE: 
  

AUGUST 4, 2022 

 
The purpose of this Memorandum is to provide members of Council with an update concerning the progress 
of the 2022 Painswick Park Pickleball Court Construction Project update. Painswick Park is located at 231 
Ashford Drive. 
 
Council approved motion 22-G-050 Investigation to Construction Professional Grade Pickleball Courts 
at Painswick Park on March 28, 2022, which includes the construction of: 

• eight new pickleball courts with lighting; 
• the removal of the soccer field; 
• relocation of the baseball diamond; 
• a shade structure; and  
• the extension of lit walkways.  

 
The motion further directed staff to host a Public Information Centre to seek public feedback on the Painswick 
Park preliminary design prior to any works proceeding in the park. 
 
A Design-Build tender was awarded to Latitude 67 Ltd. in July 2022, commencing the design phase of the 
project in preparation for the Public Information Centre. An in-person Public Information Centre will be held 
on: 

Wednesday, August 17, 2022 
5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 

In Painswick Park 
 
Parks Planning will set up a canopy tent in Painswick Park, where the park design concept will be on display. 
The landscape architect design consultant and Parks Planning staff will be available to answer questions. 
Residents may attend on a drop-in basis, and no presentation will be scheduled.   
 
The Public Information Centre will be advertised on social media, and in This Week in Barrie. The design 
will be posted on the Parks Construction website.  To advise residents, the Simcoe Muskoka Catholic District 
School Board, and businesses adjacent to Painswick Park, a ‘Notice of Public Information Centre’ will be 
mailed to property owners within a 200-metre radius of the park boundary by August 1, 2022. Please see 
attached copy of the ‘Notice of Public Information Centre’ (Appendix “A”). In addition, an email invite to key 
stakeholders will also be circulated the week of August 8, 2022. This will include, but not be limited to, the 
Barrie Pickleball Club, internal stakeholder groups, and Tourism Barrie. 
 
City Council members are invited to attend, and if there are any questions associated with this project, please 
contact Wendy Loevenmark at Ext.4743. 
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APPENDIX “A” 
 

Notice of Public Information Centre 
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